Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Additional Estimates 2001-2002, 19 February 2002


Question: RDG 18

Topic:  (Christmas Island Casino - worker entitlements)

Hansard Page: 156-157

Output:  4.2

Senators Crossin and O’Brien asked:

Is that response able to be tabled?  (A-G response)

What is the status of that legal challenge?  Where exactly is that court case up to?  Do you know of a hearing date?

Answer:

The response which was referred to during the Estimates Hearing was legal advice to the Department from the Australian Government Solicitor and is therefore not appropriate to table.

The former directors of Christmas Island Resort are continuing with their High Court action.  The application for removal to the High Court was heard in the High Court on 10 September 2001.  While most of the issues raised in the application had been resolved prior to the September hearing, the Court ordered that part of the proceedings be removed to the High Court for hearing.  A hearing date has not been set.
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